

The Rt. Hon Ed Miliband, M.P.
Secretary of State for Energy Security and Net Zero
Department for Energy Security and Net Zero
55 Whitehall
London
SW1A 2HP

Councillor Bethia Thomas Leader of the Council

Bethia.Thomas@whitehorsedc.gov.uk

Tel: 01235 422422 Abbey House Abbey Close Abingdon OX14 3JE

23 July 2024

Dear Mr Miliband,

I am writing on behalf of Vale of White Horse District Council in relation to the issue of climate change and the role that local authorities can play in helping to achieve the UK's environmental commitments.

The Vale believes that councils are best placed to implement many of the actions needed to ensure that the UK meets its responsibilities in relation to net zero, but currently lack both the powers and the necessary financial support to take the necessary steps. We are, therefore, requesting that all local authorities are given the statutory duties, powers and funding to enable them to assist in delivering the net zero transition at a local level.

I look forward to receiving your response.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Bethia Thomas Leader of the Council

1111

